University Resources Council
Minutes

Meeting Number 4









October 21, 2008


Meeting called to order at 1:00 PM by Chair P. Kearney with the following voting and nonvoting members of the URC present or excused: Pat Kearney, David Dowell, Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Marianne Hata, Patricia Meylor, Ali Chu, Lou Caron, Forouzan Golshani, Terie Bostic, Henry Wu, Linda Day, Craig Fleming, Jessica Zacher, Michael Chung, Cara Richards, Margaret Costa, Jalal Torabzadeh, Bill Moore, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, William Kelemen, Laura Henriques, Paul Buonora, Eileen Wakiji, Mary Anwar, and Christopher Chavez, and Charleen Rice. 
1.  The agenda was approved.
2.  Minutes of meeting #3 Oct. 7, 2008 were approved. 
3.  Announcements

a. URC liaison to ASI. Pat Kearney and Cara Richards have been attending. Praveen Sony is trying to find a faculty member to serve and ASI may have located a faculty member to serve. So, Pat and Cara are relieved from their liaison duties. 
4.  New Business:

a. Update from task force #2 on University Research. This task force has met and began to identify areas for inquiry.

b. Update from task force #3. This task force has not met, but Craig Fleming, the task force chair, has coordinated with his department to identify issues for the taskforce to address. 

c. Report from Provost Karen Gould and VP Mary Stevens. First, we were reminded about the uncertainty of the budget situation. We then reviewed the budget proposal that the CSU trustees put forward for 2009-2010. The proposal is a starter for the budget process and it is not likely all requested items will be funded.  
The chancellor has ordered the presidents to keep to enrollment targets, as this provides the system with the greatest leverage during budget negotiations. 
For the current budget year (08-09), the legislator has cut the CSU budget by $31.3 million, which results in a $2.4 million cut for our campus. 
The campus is permitted to retain no more than 3% of funds as carry-over or reserves. This limits our ability to simply save money this year for next year. 

Provost Gould emphasized that tenure-track hiring is an important investment for the campus. So the challenge is to keep the 65 search lines currently authorized. 
d. Report from task force #1 on Tenure-Track and Lecturer Faculty Hiring. The task force has identified the following research question for the task force: At its current level of tenure track density, can CSULB achieve its goals in the areas of teaching, research, and artistic endeavors, including the more recent emphasis upon global and local engagement, all while maintaining its commitment to academic freedom? 

The council reviewed two different ways to measure tenure-track density: Appointments and Full Time Equivalent Faculty. The first compares the number of tenure and tenure-track faculty with the number of non-tenure track—basically a headcount. The second calculates each tenure or tenure-track faculty member at 1 and non-tenure track faculty are counted at .2 per 3 units taught. We reviewed data that the task force found that shows trends from 1985-2007 using these two different measures. 
Task force #1 will continue to collect data and faculty members were urged to look over the presentation materials and email questions or comments to Tim Caron, the task force chair. 

5.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:00. 
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Johnson
ajohnso7@csulb.edu

(These minutes have not been approved.)
